

## Welcome to the 2021 Harrier Season October Update

Welcome back everyone to Alert Level 3. At AL3 you must still only run in your local area and in your bubble. There can be no organised training and the club has to remain closed until we are at Alert Level 2. We do hope everyone is fit and well as we begin to navigate moving alert levels. We anticipate that the Harrier season may well run into November this year. The committee has discussed the events that are likely still to happen this season.

### Glen Eden Athletics and Harriers Club Covid Management at Alert Level 2

It is mandatory that all members sign the contact tracing sheet or scan the QR code everytime they come to the club, sanitize their hands and maintain the appropriate 2m social distancing. This includes the parents of our juniors.

All members are required, where available, to register for training via the relevant google link provided by the club. (Juniors and Strava Group)

Please do not come to the club or training if you have any cold or flu like symptoms, have been at a location of interest or are waiting for a Covid test result. If you do become covid positive you must tell the club immediately - email [glenedenharriers@gmail.com](mailto:glenedenharriers@gmail.com) so we can send our contact tracing details to the Ministry of Health.

### EVENT UPDATES INFORMATION SO FAR

<b>Virtual Start date</b> Saturday 2nd October	<b>SENIOR Graham Edmonds Final</b> This event will now become a virtual event. Please fill in the google form to register your intention to complete this race. If the club is in your local area you can compete at AL3 as long as you are alone. If Glen Eden is not your local area please wait until AL2 to complete. Registration Link - please ignore the weird bit about sharing :) <a href="https://forms.gle/X3NEdACGy2dedVRY7">https://forms.gle/X3NEdACGy2dedVRY7</a> Details of the course will be emailed before the event.
<b>TBC AL2</b>	<b>JUNIOR Graham Edmonds Final</b> This event will not happen until we are at Alert L2 and we are able to run the event within health and safety guidelines.
<b>TBC AL1</b>	<b>SENIOR AND JUNIOR CLUB ROAD RACE at Henderson Park</b> This event will not happen until we are at Alert L1 and we are able to run the event within health and safety guidelines.
<b>TBC AL1</b>	<b>CLUB MARATHON</b> - Marathon relay and Prize Giving. This event will not happen until we are at Alert L1 and we are able to run the event within health and safety guidelines.

<b>CANCELLED</b>	<p>XTERRA AUCKLAND Race 6 Riverhead -This event has now been cancelled and series points and medals are now calculated for those who have completed in 5 events. Prize giving will go ahead when Auckland is at Alert Level 1 -</p> <p><b><u>Our wonderful team placed 2nd congrats to the Glen Eden Team</u></b>          Bridie, Rory, Jason, George, Mark, Julie, Jacob, Scarlet, Cushla, Madison, Cohen, Amber, Noa, Maebel, Caleb, Stu, Reilly and Fionn!</p> <p><b><u>Congratulations to our Series winners who are</u></b>          Long Course - Bridie,          Mid Course - George,          Short Course - Jacob.</p>
Sunday 17th October <b>TBC</b>	Athletics Auckland Road Champs with a Teams component - (Working on Running under AL2)
Sunday 7th November	<b>NZ ROAD CHAMPS</b> - New date, no further information at this time
Sunday 14th November	<b>RUN AUCKLAND</b> - Race 6 Millwater - This event will not be cancelled and will go ahead. The event will be rescheduled if Auckland is not at Aler Level 1.
Saturday 20th November	<b>Xterra Trail Challenge Waihi</b> You may have entered this event as part of the xterra series. It is a stand alone event.
<del>Sunday 3rd October</del> <b>New Date</b> Sunday 21st November	Mizuno Half Marathon - Race 1 Devonport - Only going ahead at AL1. There is a rescheduled date of Sunday 21st November.

We will of course be sending out reminders and updates for events closer to the time. Stay safe everyone, we've got this!

Regards Adam and the Team